to look after this matter and report.

Alderman Batson asked what had happened to the sewer and water that was proposed for Africville and was told by the Deputy Mayor that there was a meeting with the School Board and Board of Works held today and it was decided to have an artesian well put in as a temporary measure.

Alderman Walker arose and stated that he did not want to reflect on Mr. Rooney's ability but at the same time he is not a Deputy and I am going to ask that you make him such in order that he may be in a position to act in the absence of the City Solicitor.

His Worship the Mayor stated that this matter will be taken up by the Finance and Executive Committee.

Alderman DeWolf stated that he would like to see all Policemen supplied with a list of streets in the City so that when they are asked where a street is they will be able to tell a person.

This matter was referred to the Safety Committee for consideration.

Aldermen Breen speaking in regard to the change in the fiscal year stated that he was going to give notice of motion at the next regular meeting that he will move to dispose of the Post War Fund and that it be used to cover the 4 months period of administration.

Alderman Walker asked if the sweepers could not be put on the streets in Ward 5 to which Mr. MacKinnon replied that they were only being used on paved streets as they would soon wear out if they were put on dirt streets.

Alderman Ahern stated that he would be setisfied with an answer in writing.